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Following the discussions held on the proposal for a Directive of the European 
Parliament and of the Council on the access to the activity of credit institutions and the 
prudential supervision of credit institutions and investment firms and amending Directive 
2002/87/ЕC of the European Parliament and of the Council on the supplementary 
supervision of credit institutions, insurance undertakings and investment firms in a 
financial conglomerate COM(2011)453 and proposal for a Regulation of the European 
Parliament and of the Council on prudential requirements for credit instuitions and 
investment firms COM(2011)452, taking into account the statement of the Budget and 
Finance Committee, the National Assembly of the Republic of Bulgaria, through the 
Committee on European Affairs and Oversight of the European Funds, expresses the 
following statement to be sent to the European institutions within the framework of the 
political dialogue:  

 

1. Welcoming the efforts of the European Commission for further regulation of the financial 
sector at EU level, we believe that the approach of minimum, not maximum harmonisation in 
respect of the capital requirements should be undertaken as envisaged in Basel III Accord; 

 

2. In relation to the proposed maximum level of capital adequacy of  8%, we are concerned that 
the Member States would be unable to introduce more strict requirements in their national 
legislations; 

 

3. We believe that the rather low level of capital adequacy for the banking institutions may 
have serious consequences on the Bulgarian finances and the economy as a whole; 

 

4. Taking into account the national specifics of the financial sector in Bulgaria, it's significant 
foreign component and the operation of a Currency Board in particular, we believe that the 
proposed liquidity sub-group concept, as well as the risk treatment of closely related currencies 
(such as the Bulgarian Lev and the Euro are) would also lead to the diminishing of our country’s 
financial stability. 
 

 


